
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
What an incredible year it’s been! Our classroom has been buzzing with laughter, learning, and just the 
right amount of chaos to keep things exciting. This group of students has been an absolute joy—
creative, kind, and full of questions (some of which even stumped the teacher!). Whether we've been 
indoors dodging raindrops or outside soaking up the sun, there’s never been a dull moment. Through it 
all, we’ve stayed connected to the land with our ongoing land-based learning, turning the outdoors into 
our second classroom. 
 
We are especially excited to celebrate Daycee, who qualified for the Science Fair Nationals in 
Fredericton! Her project was both creative and impressive, and she worked incredibly hard to get there. 
Several other students came very close to qualifying as well—we were blown away by the level of 
thought, research, and enthusiasm in all the projects. A huge thank you goes to Ms. Abbey-Der for 
organizing the event and supporting our young scientists through the entire process (and managing all 
the glitter and glue with grace). 
 
We’re continuing to work toward our literacy smart goal, focusing on reading and writing skills. 
Students are encouraged to keep reading over the summer—even if it’s a cereal box, a comic book, or 
the subtitles on a movie (hey, it still counts!). In the classroom, we’re combining literacy 
with Experiential Play-Based Learning and our ongoing Land-Based Learning, because let’s face 
it—kids learn a lot when their hands are dirty and their imaginations are running wild. 
 
Here’s to a wonderful summer ahead and an even better year to come. Bring on the sunshine, stories, 
and maybe a little less mud (but no promises)! 
 
Kevin Tait 

 
Staff for 2025 - 2026 

Principal - Mr. Tait  
Secretary/Librarian - Mrs. King 
Kindergarten - Mr. Byrne   
Grade 1/2 - Mrs. Ethier  .  
Grade 3/4 & Inclusive Education Coach - Mrs. Dugan  
Grade 5/6 - Mrs. Abbey-Der      
Grade 7/8 & Dreamcatcher Coach - Miss Scragg 
Physical Education - Mr. Milligan  
Educational Associates - Mrs. Elles/ Mrs. Prytula  
Caretaker - Mrs. Robertson 
School Social Worker - To be determined 
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Upcoming Dates: 

June 3 & 4 City Track Meet 

June 5  Boston Pizza Lunch 

June 5  Talent Show  

June 10 K – 4 Field Trip 

June 13 Color Run 

June 16 Grade 1/2 Field Trip 

June 17 Anglin Lake Trip Gr. 5-6  

June 19 Play Day (afternoon) 

June 19 Boston Pizza Lunch 

June 19 Kindergarten Celebration/Grade 8 Farewell (am) 

June 25 Last Day for Students 

 

Track and Field 

Our grade 5-8 students had a successful meet at PACI against East Central and 
Osborne. 31 athletes have qualified for the city-wide meet on June 2, 3, and 4. Bussing 
will be available to students to get to the track at Carlton in the morning, but students 
must get a ride home from Carlton when the day is over on June 3 and 4. No bussing 
will be available on June 2, as only the 1000m and 1200m races will be ran after 
school that day. Parents, we kindly ask that you communicate with Miss Scragg or Mr. 
Milligan if you are picking up your child early. If you have any other questions, please 
contact Miss Scragg or Mr. Milligan. 

 

Colour Run 

On Friday, June 13th our school will be hosting its first-ever Fun Colour 

Walk/Run Fundraising  - and you won’t want to miss it! 

All money raised will be used to purchase school supplies, technology, 

support student activities, and other items that benefit our school.  

Grade 8 Farewell 

Thursday, June 19th is the big day when we will say goodbye to our grade 8’s! 

The Grade 8 Farewell will start at 10:30 a.m. For further information, please 

contact Miss Scragg.  

 

Kindergarten Celebration 

Thursday, June 19th shortly after 9 a.m. is the Kindergarten Celebration.  For 

further information, please contact Mr. Byrne through Edsby.   

 

 



School Garden Boxes 
 
Over the next couple of weeks, our K–8 classrooms will be busy digging in the dirt and planting their 
garden boxes! From carrots to potatoes, these little seeds will grow all summer long and be harvested in 
the fall for our delicious school-wide harvest meal. We can't wait to see (and taste!) what grows!  
 
Plants for the school yard  
 

Mrs. Robertson is looking for perennials, especially hostas for the school yard 
planters. 
 
If you have any plants that you are splitting/culling and would like to donate them, 
please contact Mrs. Robertson directly.   

 
We’re also in need of garden hoses – new or gently used would be greatly appreciated.  
 
Thank you for helping make our school look so great.   
 
Library News 

This year, all library books are due back by June 13th. Please do 

your best to find any missing books, as you may be charged to 

replace them.  

Have a wonderful summer.  Enjoy and keep reading.  

 
Talent Show 
 
SCC is sponsoring a Talent Show on Thursday, June 5th.  Doors will be 
open at 5:30.  Popcorn & Pop will be sold from 5:45 – 6:15.  Talent show will 
begin at 6:30.    Let’s see all that wonderful Talent at West Central ! ! !  
 
Message from the SCC 
 
The SCC would like to thank West Central Families, as well as surrounding Community Members, for 
their continued support. This year, with your help, we were able to see a major goal come to fruition – 
the completion of a brand new school kitchen.  
 
We look forward to continuing to enhance the school environment in numerous ways. We hope 
everyone has a wonderful summer!  
 
Important information about the Busing 
 

Any students needing the school bus this fall must be registered.  It only 
takes 2 to 3 minutes and is very easy to do!  Registering your child for busing 
is necessary but doesn’t have to be done every year.  Please only re-register 
if the student’s information (such as school, address or contact info) is 
changing.  Please register if you are not sure if you already have. 
 
Registering online is quick and easy.  Doing so now will ensure your child is 
placed on the proper bus for the first day of school.  Not registering on time 



could delay having your child assigned a bus several days into the new school year. 
 
The direct link to register is https://www3.srsd119.ca/busgarage/transport/request.php  or you can 
simply type “Sask. Rivers School Division” or “SRSD119” in a search engine (we recommend Google) 
and we will surely pop up.  Look for “Transportation Requests” in the green band towards the bottom of 
any of our web pages. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your school or the Transportation Department at (306) 763-
2323. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ryan Bruce, Manager of Transportation 

 
 
Community Events 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

https://www3.srsd119.ca/busgarage/transport/request.php


 

 

 

 

 

 

 


